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Online Advisory Council
Wednesday, January 29, 2020

Present: Bill Backlin (Chair), Lonnie Booker, Jasmin Dauner, Annie Hoekman, Jamie Kootz, 
   Jay Krob, & Jerri Zweygardt

Absent: Jay Krob

Call to Order: William Backlin (Chair) called the meeting to order at 3:03 p.m. in PH-325.

Unfinished Business:
· Online Course Review: Dr. Hoekman went through the online course review forms for each of the following online courses:  COMP 150; INTD 105; INTD 106; PSYC 101; REPH 111; SOCI 180; SPES 117; SPES 120; BUSA 517; BUSA 535; BUSA 545: & BUSA 550. Special concern focused on some of the MBA online courses as per the review documentation. Dr. Kootz stated that there will be conversation at their next meeting regarding said concerns. It was also noted that INTD105 will need to be reviewed again in FA20 and SOCI180 needs to be removed from the online course review list since the course has been removed from KWU’s Academic Course Catalog and is no longer being taught. The online course review schedule will be updated to reflect said changes for future reviews. Committee members expressed deep appreciation for Dr. Hoekman’s diligence and outstanding work in reviewing the online courses and presenting to OAC membership.
New Business:
· No new business was discussed.
Other:
· Dr. Backlin passed out the Council of Regional Accrediting Commissions (C-RAC) Interregional Guidelines for the Evaluation of Distance Education that has been adopted by the State Authorization Reciprocity Agreement (SARA) Midwestern Compact in which KWU participates in conjunction with the Kansas Board of Regents (KBOR). Committee members were asked to review the nine criteria along with samples of “analysis/evidence” for each criteria for discussion at the 02.26.20 meeting.
· Dr. Backlin brought up KWU’s Quality Matters membership that is scheduled for renewal in April of 2020. With OAC’s new process in place for the review of online courses, it was discussed whether said membership was necessitated. Though the cost is not an issue, it would save institutional dollars since KWU’s review process is now actively in place and has been modified to meet institutional needs.
· Dr. Backlin briefly discussed ADA compliance for online education and stated that a policy for the online platform of instruction should be crafted for potential adoption to our current Faculty & Student Handbook for KWU Online. Dr. Backlin will bring a draft of said policy for OAC membership review and consideration.

Next meeting: Wednesday, February 26, at 3:00 p.m. in PH-325

Adjournment: With no further business to address, Bill Backlin (Chair) adjourned the meeting at 4:05 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dr. William Backlin
Academic Dean/OAC Chair/Meeting Recorder
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